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Lennox Head Landcare Quarterly Meeting

Monday 12 March 2018
Club Lennox 
Attendance:  Malcolm Milner, Warren Taylor, Kelly Saunderson, Shaun Eastment, Sue Williams, Barbara Sparrow
Apologies: Mike Heesom, Pat Cawley
Visitors: 
Minutes of previous Meeting Held on 27th November 2017
Minutes were accepted as a true record.

Moved:  Shaun
Seconded:  Sue
Matters Arising 
New Lennox Head Coastal Vegetation Management Plan: Is still, still continuing through Council processes.
A model paragraph for leaving monies from your estate into a Fund from which the earnings would accrue to Landcare is being investigated.  Spider will report next meeting.
Working bee planning done with many competing claims ably balanced and available on website and in our monthly newsletters.  See you there.

Sunhats. Malcolm will order 10 of the preferred style.
Reports


Treasurer:  

At bank: $3480 swelled by grant monies.  We now have 17 members.

Xmas party, website and accounting subscriptions and equipment purchases were the main expenses. We have $2000 to spend from our grants.

Skennars Head Representative:  
Pat and his team lost a few seedlings during the dry months over summer and are now busy catching up on all the weeds that have sprung up since the rains have started. They are only a small crew so this will keep them busy for a while. The area to be planted out with rainforest is pretty much completed now since the plan is to keep the area to the south, reaching down to Sharpes Beach being maintained as Themeda (Kangaroo Grass) and native herbs as it possibly was prior to European settlement.
Lower Point site Representative:  
Once again, with the advent of a few early rain periods, we managed to plant roughly 200 more trees on the lower Lennox Point sites near Shorty's Stairs.  Like the Pinnacle Row site, this slowed down through early/mid summer with the dry period and again, almost 100% of the plants are now thriving.  These even include a dozen cedar planted in secluded and sheltered spots higher up on the Point.  I have also been planting quite a few Hoop Pine with the thought that they will look a whole lot better than the introduced Norfolk Island Pines in the future.
Off set plantings in the lower Lennox Point area are continuing.  North Coast Bush Regen are maintaining a large planting below the plastic walkway entering Pat Morton Lookout.  The site is a mixed planting but the recruitment of naturally dropped Macaranga seed has led to a massive recruited of the plant on site.  They are producing a terrific canopy for the underlying coastal rainforest trees.  I've managed to get the crew from East Coast to do a little extra work for the site while I'm away too.  Thanks lads.  There is another offset site along the Coastal Path in the wetland just before the path rises toward Pat Morton Lookout.  Work will start on that site soon by bush regeneration contractors.

The Fontainea sites on the lower Point are also doing well.  The original site, now a lot f more shaded has lost a few trees but the remainder look healthy.  The second site closer to town is an open sunny site and all plants are thriving.

Working bees at the Point are set to increase this year and boy, do we need it.  It's a massive site and highly visible so the more work we do on it, the more profile Lennox Landcare receives and hopefully that leads to more volunteers and assistance from BSC.  Thanks to all for your help on the last working bee.
Pinnacle Row Representative:  
The Pinnacle Row area is racing ahead and walkers can see John working there most days. Many hundreds of plants have gone into the ground over summer with only a short break over the very driest period thanks to the watering system they have been able to install with help from Ballina Shire Council and donations from the community. This area has been planned to provide habitat for native birds without blocking views from the residences and the results are already pretty amazing.
Lake Ainsworth Water Weeds:.  
Constant attention during summer is working.  When the current algae alert finishes more work can be done.  The water hyacinth cre3w are working hard.  Join them.
General Business 

Lake Ainsworth Precinct Update:  please see the last newsletter.

Richmond Landcare need 2 committee members.  Shaun to find out more regarding committee roles and 
Ballina Birds Australia shorebird counts days are terrific.
Potential Salvinia sites besides Lake Ainsworth: if you see any please let us know.
New Business

None.
Correspondence
In:  
       Joanne Breytenbach – water hyacinth

       Lennox eadBakery - donationsHeaHead Bakery – donation tin installed, thank you!
       NSW Landcare – logo pack is ready
       BSC – receipt of submission on LA Foreshore Improvements

       BSC – Coastal Advisory agenda (Feb) and minutes (Nov)

       Westside Christian College – excursion dates April 

       BSC – photo op and article re cooperation between Landcare and BSC / 

       Nursery disabled workers

       20 Million Trees – grant status

Out:

        Lennox Head Bakery – thanks

        Landcare NSW – not us

        BSC – acceptance of photo op

        BSC – submission re LA Foreshore Improvement Works

        Committee members – quarterly meeting minutes and reports
Meeting closed:   8.10pm
Next meeting:    Monday 28 May 2018
